
From: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>
Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>
Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
Smith, Austin <AustinSmith@gov.sc.gov>

CC: Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 2/2/2016 7:43:39 PM

Subject: RE: Bill Meeting Follow Up -

This is very helpful, thank you.
 
This may seem bureaucratic, but I think it’s important we have a boring and technical conversation about how to 
most effectively track these follow-ups in a common document so that we’re not having to search in-boxes for 
attachments with follow-ups, and also to make sure that follow-ups don’t exist in multiple places. 
 
I know at least one of us has thoughts on this – all are welcome.
 
jdb
 
From: Veldran, Katherine 

Sent: Tuesday, February 02, 2016 12:44 PM

To: Patel, Swati; Baker, Josh; Glaccum, David; Schimsa, Rebecca; Pisarik, Holly; Smith, Austin

Cc: Mottel, Haley

Subject: Bill Meeting Follow Up -
 
Attached are the follow ups from our bills meeting yesterday.
Please let us know if you have any questions.
Thank you,
Katherine
 
Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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